
 

 
  

 
Wales Street Primary School Newsletter 

Date  29/03/2018 Term 1, Number 5 

In This Issue 

The yard is supervised before 
school from 8.45am and after 
school until 3.45pm. Students 
must not be dropped off and 

left alone before 8:45am. 
Any student in the yard 
unsupervised before 8.45am 
will need to go to our school 
aged care program.  
Recess: 10.40am–11.10am 
Lunch eating time: 12.50pm-

1.00pm  
Lunchtime: 1.00pm – 1.50pm 

School Finish: 3.30pm 
 
Events 
Monday 16th April 
Curriculum Day 

No students at school 
Tuesday 17th April 
Curriculum Day 
No students at school 
Tuesday 24th April 
Grade 2 NGV Excursion 

 
 
 

 

From the Principal 

Wales Street Primary School Fete 2018 - Congratulations ! 

What an amazing fete!  Despite the rainy weather in the morning the day was 

wonderful success with the Wales Street community coming out to show 

fantastic support again!  A special thank you to Tracey Houston, Vanessa 

Greenwood and Cameron Schmelitschek for their outstanding leadership and 

endless energy. 

The funds raised as always will be directed into supporting the students of 

Wales Street in a variety of ways.  The School Council will work with the school 

staff to look at how best to achieve this. Our FETE / FASE committee will also 

have input into how funds are allocated. 

Thank You From The School Council To Our Amazing Fete Committee 

Last weekend, the entire Wales Street community was treated to the biggest 

event on our school calendar – the School Fete. And at the same time, the 

weather gods treated us to the most prolonged downpour we’ve seen in 

months! But rain, hail or shine, you can’t keep a strong community down, and 

we weren’t going to miss this day for the world. 

The School Council would like to acknowledge the incredible efforts of the fete 

coordinators Vanessa Greenwood, Tracey Houston and Cameron 

Schmelitschek and the members of the fete committee for bringing this whole 

event together. Hundreds of families were treated to a day to remember on 

Saturday, and in the process, significant funds were raised for the school, 

neither of which would have been possible without the contribution of this trio. 

We sincerely thank you for your commitment, dedication and sheer tenacity. 

We also extend our thanks to your families – for keeping the support coming at 

home while you dedicated so much time and energy to the school. 

The School Fete really is a community effort. To everyone at Wales Street who 

contributed their time, effort and support, whether it was working on the stalls, 

sorting donations, baking or making, setting up or packing down: thank you. 

Don’t ever doubt that every effort – great or small – makes a difference. And if 

you happen to bump into Cameron, Vanessa or Tracey this week – give them 

a well-earned pat on the back/round of applause/maybe even a hug. 



 

 

 

Contact Us 

Ph: (03) 9484 3949 

Fax: (03) 9480 5930 

wales.street.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

www.walesstps.vic.edu.au 

 

 

End Of Term 1 

Term 1 has been very busy.  Already, lots of good teaching and learning has 

been happening. As we move towards Easter I’d like to wish everyone in the 

Wales Street Community a safe and happy holiday. 

Reports – Term 1 

These will be released on Sunday 15th April ahead of the parent/ teacher 

interviews that will take place on Thursday 19th of April.  These short reports 

are designed to provide you with a snapshot of how your child is performing in 

literacy, numeracy, general behaviour and work habits.  

The parent teacher meeting in term 2 provides the opportunity for you to then 

have a more detailed face to face conversation about your child. 

Reminder - Curriculum Days – Term 2 

Monday 16th April and Tuesday 17th April the school will be participating in 

professional learning about formative strategies across the school.  Guest 

speakers from the International Baccalaureate Organisation will be working 

with staff to further build their capacity in this part of the teaching and learning 

process.  

School Aged Care will be available during these days for all day care. And you 

will need to book as soon as possible if you have not already done so. 

Working With Children Card 

All parents helping within the school or assisting on an excursion need to have 

a current working with children card. VIT registration or Police membership are 

also accepted, both these memberships have the appropriate checks to keep 

our children safe. 

Pokemon Cards – Season Has Ended 

Over the past few weeks students have been trading Pokemon cards at 

school.  The general rule of thumb is that the school permits this at recess and 

lunch breaks until it becomes a persistent problem.  Over the past couple of 

weeks there have been a few instances that have caused problems between 

students. 

Pokemon cards are therefore no longer to be brought to school.  Thank you for 

your support with this decision. 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

http://www.walesstps.vic.edu.au/
http://tiqbiz.com/au/tiqbizapp/
https://walesstps.vic.jdlf.com.au/login.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/WalesStreet/?ref=hl


 

 
 

We also congratulate the following students for taking responsibility for numerous roles around the 

school. 

Performing Arts- Emmy Zohrab, Finn Leary, Zahra Deakin and Emily Smardenkas 

Art- Grace Piola and Maria Kozirakis 

Library- Archie Hall, Abby Parkes, Toby Stanford, Deeva Da Silva and Areta Kalogeroa 

Lost Property -Bailey Hughes and Daniel Spirovski 

Italian- Keithie Oates 

Compost and Chickens- Raana Roiyesh and Wei-en Choo 

Coding- Athan Kalomallos, Finley Shaw and Sachin Kafle 

Office- Elena Thornton 

Recycling – Nicholas Dinghli and Kaden Gordon 

 

 

House Captains For 2018 

Congratulations to this years house captains; 
 
CLYDE – Peter Parousis & Lucinda Groppi 
 
ST DAVID- Olivia Gembarovski & Macsen Connelly 
 
SPEIGHT- Abby Moulday & Rory Dance 
 
WALES- Lachlan Reynolds & Chloe Kodagoda 



Department of education and training (det): student accident insurance, ambulance cover 

arrangements and private property brought to schools 

Parents are reminded that the Department does not provide personal accident insurance or ambulance cover 

for students. Parents and guardians of students, who do not have student accident insurance/ambulance 

cover, are responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including the cost of 

ambulance attendance transport and any other transport costs. The Department cannot advise 

parents/guardians on whether to purchase a student accident policy/ambulance cover, or which policy to 

purchase. It is recommended that they seek assistance in this matter with their insurance broker or find a 

suitable personal accident insurer in the Yellow Pages or online. Private property brought to school by 

students, staff or visitors is not insured and the Department does not accept any responsibility for any loss or 

damage. Parents/guardians can purchase insurance policies from commercial insurers. The Department does 

not hold insurance for personal property brought to schools and it has no capacity to pay for any loss or 

damage to such property. 

 
2019 Foundation (Prep) Enrolments 

If you are already a family at WSPS and and wish to enrol a child for 2019, please complete an enrolment form 

and submit it by the 1st June 2018. Enrolment forms are available at the office or may be downloaded from our 

website. 

How to Enrol 

Fill out an enrolment form and provide the school with important information about your child, including: 

¶ evidence of your child’s date of birth (if they were not born in Australia, a passport or travel document 

such as a visa) 

¶ your contact, phone and address details, and that of any other parent, guardian and/or carer 

¶ names and contact details of emergency contacts 

¶ doctor’s and dentist’s names and phone numbers 

¶ Immunisation Status Certificate 

¶ health and welfare information 

¶ information about the language/s your child speaks and hears at home 

WSPS is now open to book a tour for 2019 foundation enrolments. 

Our school is conducting tours every Tuesday and Wednesday for six weeks from the 1st of May until 6th June 

from 9:30-10:30am. Please call the office on 9484 3949 to book a tour. 

2019 Enrolment forms are available at the office and may be picked up at any time, or, when you attend the 

tour. Alternatively, forms may be downloaded from our website. Enrolment forms must be submitted to the 

school by 29th June 2018. 

 

 



TERM 2 and 3 2018ï ASSEMBLY ROSTER - Monday 

WEEK  DATE CLASSES ATTENDING 

1 16 April Curriculum Day (No students) 

2 23 April Prep A & B  

Grade 1  ABCD 

Grade 3 ABCD 

Grade 5 ABC 

3 30 April Prep C & D  

Grade 2  ABC 

Grade 4 ABCD 

Grade 6 ABC 

4 7 May Prep A & B  

Grade 1  ABCD 

Grade 3 ABCD 

Grade 5 ABC 

5 14 May Prep C & D  

Grade 2  ABC 

Grade 4 ABCD 

Grade 6 ABC 

6 21 May Prep A & B  

Grade 1  ABCD 

Grade 3 ABCD 

Grade 5 ABC 

7 28 May Prep C & D  

Grade 2  ABC 

Grade 4 ABCD 

Grade 6 ABC 

8 4 June Prep A & B  

Grade 1  ABCD 

Grade 3 ABCD 

Grade 5 ABC 

9 11 June Prep C & D  

Grade 2  ABC 

Grade 4 ABCD 

Grade 6 ABC 

10 18 June  Prep A & B  

Grade 1  ABCD 

Grade 3 ABCD 

Grade 5 ABC 

11 28 June  

 

 

 

Prep C & D  

Grade 2  ABC 

Grade 4 ABCD 

Grade 6 ABC 

 

 



International Women’s Day - By 2C  

Grade 2C did some research on International Women’s day on Thursday the 8th of March and here is what 

they found:  

Women in the past were not treated well. Women could not do the same things as men such as; not getting 

paid the same, go to school or go to university. Over a hundred years ago women often didn’t have their own 

money and they couldn’t vote.  

International women’s day is celebrated to remember the people who helped the women become equal to 

men. It is also to let people know that women in other countries are sometimes not equal to men.  

We think it’s important for men and women to be equal and work together.  

The suffragette movement  

These were women who protested to let women be able to vote. They did things to show people how important 

it was for women to have the vote.  

They chained themselves to buildings, sent out information, wrote graffiti, smashed windows, were sent to jail 

and sang songs to get attention for their right to vote.  

They dressed in white dresses and had sashes of green and purple. Green was hope, white for purity (good 

intentions) and purple because it was a royal colour and it stood for the importance of their goal for equal 

rights.  

We made paper chains in green, white and purple patterns. We worked as a team to make the longest chain 

we could.  

 

Teacher’s had a morning tea and raised money for the Catherine Hamilin Fistula Foundation. If you are 

interested in learning more about this very worthwhile cause (and possibly donating), you can find the details 

at: http://hamlin.org.au/donate 



Thank you from the School Council to our amazing Fete Committee 

Last weekend, the entire Wales Street community was treated to the biggest event on our school calendar – 

the School Fete. And at the same time, the weather gods treated us to the most prolonged downpour we’ve 

seen in months! But rain, hail or shine, you can’t keep a strong community down, and we weren’t going to miss 

this day for the world. 

The School Council would like to acknowledge the incredible efforts of the fete coordinators Vanessa 

Greenwood, Tracey Houston and Cameron Schmelitschek and the members of the fete committee for bringing 

this whole event together. Hundreds of families were treated to a day to remember on Saturday, and in the 

process, significant funds were raised for the school, neither of which would have been possible without the 

contribution of this trio. We sincerely thank you for your commitment, dedication and sheer tenacity. We also 

extend our thanks to your families – for keeping the support coming at home while you dedicated so much time 

and energy to the school. 

The School Fete really is a community effort. To everyone at Wales Street who contributed their time, effort 

and support, whether it was working on the stalls, sorting donations, baking or making, setting up or packing 

down: thank you. Don’t ever doubt that every effort – great or small – makes a difference. And if you happen to 

bump into Cameron, Vanessa or Tracey this week – give them a well-earned pat on the back/round of 

applause/maybe even a hug. 

 



 


